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Dyce Academy Parent Council 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 13 September 2012

1) Welcome and apologies

Bill Harrison opened the AGM at 7pm. 

Present: Bill Harrison (Chair), Lesley Adam (Head teacher), Lisa Rodland (Staff representative), Andy Lyall, Dave Smith, Alyson Smith, Jane Stebbings, Angela Leslie, Shelagh Johnstone, Adele Ashton, Cllr. Neil MacGregor, Cllr. Graeme Lawrence. 

Apologies: Lynne Morrison (Treasurer), Cllr. Nan Cullinane, Cllr. Martin Ford, Cllr. Barney Crockett, Cllr. Gill Samarai.    There were no pupil representatives present. 

2) Chair’s report 

Bill outlined some highlights from the previous academic year: 

· The S1 year-group was full to capacity in 2011–12, the first time this had happened for some years. 

· Staff had worked flat-out to prepare the S3 Curriculum for Excellence courses, which were proving a great success. 

· Some minor building refurbishments had been carried out over the summer, including installing a much needed new entrance hall with proper security.  Solar panels will be installed on the school roof in due course.  

· The new school tie and blazer for the S4–S6 pupils were on display.  

· The Kenya exchange program was once again a great success. British Council funding has now ceased, and alternative support will be sought. 

· The visit of pupils and staff to the Olympic Games and Drew Copeland’s role as torchbearer were once-in-a-lifetime events... 

There was one issue of concern to report:

· Despite a number of strong candidates presenting for interview, it did not prove possible to appoint a new head of the Music School. 

2a) Treasurer’s Report 

The Treasurer was not present and no report was made.   She had indicated prior to the meeting that she did not wish to continue in this role. 

3) Election of office bearers 

Bill Harrison offered to continue as Chair, Adele Ashton volunteered to be Secretary and Jane Stebbings volunteered to be Treasurer.  All were elected without opposition. The “treasurer’s folder” was passed on to Jane. 

4) AOCB (AGM) 

None

5) Head Teacher’s report 

Lesley described a number of developments: 

· School exam results have exceeded benchmarks: a notable success was one S6 pupil who was admitted to Cambridge University to study mathematics. 

· A new software system that allows text messages to be sent to parents is being set up.

· Current staff vacancies include positions in English and D&T. Appointments will hopefully be made soon. 

· The issue of supply teachers is proving problematical. 

· The Music School director’s position should be re-advertised by October. 

· The school actually under-spent its budget last academic year!   Lesley will make good use of the surplus in terms of recruiting support staff and some much needed building redecoration. 

· The Curriculum for Excellence for the senior phase (S4–S6) is under development to begin in August 2013, which will involve plenty of staff training and course development.  Pupils will take six subjects and the “three sciences” option should be possible.  This is quite a radical change compared to the old curriculum, with many different learning pathways possible for each student. The Bucksburn link will continue for the S5 and S6 pupils. Lesley assured the meeting that she would enjoy the challenge of organising the timetable. 

· There will be information evenings for parents in due course, and software to allow greater parental involvement in their child’s learning. 

· Charities: a “dress as you please” day is coming up...  

Bill thanked Lesley for her report.   The meeting then had a general discussion as to how the Parent Council can interact with more parents and other ways that it can support the school.   Various ideas such as a School (Christmas) Show, raffles and fundraising events and further interaction with the Music School were proposed.   It was noted that parents seem far less keen to interact with an Academy Parent Council than they do with Primary School PCs.  The idea of a PTA, whose main remit would be organising social events and fundraising was discussed. 

6) AOCB 

The role of the Dyce Learning Partnership in trying to reduce “Asda issues” was briefly discussed.  Asda management appears to change frequently, as do its policies with respect to pupils entering the store.  All agreed that blanket bans were unfair and inappropriate.  Shoppers had overheard security staff being abusive to pupils, which was a serious concern.   

7) Next meeting 

The next regular DAPC meeting will be 7pm in the staffroom, 14 November 2012.   A call for agenda items will be put out about 10 days’ before the meeting and it will be publicised on the school web pages.  

The meeting closed at 8:30pm.


